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Dear Parents & Carers,  
 
 
LǘΩǎ the end of a very successful term at SMSJ and this newsletter is packed full of all the wonderful 
activities and great learning that has been going on across the school.  
 
Science was celebrated across the school with a week of special events, workshops, and speakers. 
Secondary pupils found out the exciting range of careers that the STEM subjects (Science, Engineering, 
Technology & Maths) lead you to in a careers fair. Many thanks to all parents who volunteered their time 
so generously. Read more about the events on both sites on pages 6 & 7. 
 
The generosity of pupils and their spirit of competition and teamwork prevailed across the whole school as 
we took part in events to raise money for Sport Relief. Pupils from Year 1 to Year 8 took part in special 
lessons, activities, penalty shoot outs and quizzes throughout the day. Thank you to everyone who took 
part and gave money for this brilliant cause.  
 
World Book Day was again, a whole school celebration of reading. Pupils from Bennett House came to 
Neale House dressed as their favourite character to read stories to pupils from the book of their character. 
The School Council talked about why they liked their favourite books in a special assembly and everyone 
dropped everything to read as the school fell silent for 20 minutes.  
 
Shakespeare was the theme of the Year 3 production which rocked Neale House with their fantastic 
singing, acting and dancing. Pupils, staff and parents loved the production as the plot took us through  
many of {ƘŀƪŜǎǇŜŀǊŜΩǎ plays with the message: Be creative! Pupils at SMSJ certainly are ς and you can see 
a display all about the production in the Neale House entrance after Easter. Well done to all the Secondary 
music scholars for their superb concert at Neale House and congratulation also to all the dancers who took 
part in the Barnet Dance festival. You did SMSJ proud with your confident and assured performance. It 
really goes to show that at SMSJ the performing arts are thriving. 
 
Pupils have worked incredibly hard this term and made so much progress. Next term many pupils will be 
taking part in tests and exams and they need to have plenty of rest over the break to come back refreshed. 
I hope you all have a lovely holiday. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 

 
Mr M Glenn 
Principal 
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Goodbye and good lǳŎƪΧ 
We would like to wish Mrs Warwick lots of luck as she leaves SMSJ to pursue a career in art. She has been 
with us for almost 12 years, teaching across both the primary and secondary phases. We thank her for all 
her hard work and enthusiasm in setting up the art department in the Secondary phase.  
 
We also thank Mrs Goldberg, a member of our administration team, who has moved to a school nearer her 
home and we thank you for all her work on admissions and organisational skills.  
 

Parent Information Sessions 
Calmer, Easier, Happier parenting ς a coaching session for parents 
Date: 19th April 2016 
Venue: Neale House Hall 
Time: 8:50 -9:50am 
 
Please email the school office at office@smsj.barnetmail.net if you would like to attend. An email of 
confirmation to attend is not compulsory but will give us an indication of interest. We look forward to 
seeing many of you at the session. 
 
Other sessions will be available on the website and we will send out reminders as usual.  
 

Homework 
Homework is an integral part of Teaching and Learning and allows pupils to consolidate their knowledge as 
well as to practice new skills. A wide range of homework activities are set across the school. The nature of 
these depends on the year group, subject as well as the needs of the group being taught. There is more 
information on the SMSJ website detailing these expectations. Teachers will tick homework to 
acknowledge it has been completed and ƘŀƴŘŜŘ ƛƴ ƻƴ ǘƛƳŜΦ hǳǊ ƴŜǿ ƳŀǊƪƛƴƎ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ΨThink Pink, Go 
DǊŜŜƴΣ .Ǌƛƭƭƛŀƴǘ .ƭǳŜΩ is being used in class books across the school and not in homework books. You will 
have an opportunity to see this marking in the primary phase at the next primary parents consultation 
evening in March. 

SainsburyΩs Active Kids Vouchers 

A reminder that we are collecting SainsburyΩs Active Kids Vouchers. Last year we were 
very successful and this enabled us to buy a lot of equipment for both sites. Please 
remember to send your vouchers in ς and ask friends and neighbours to collect too! 

 

Home school books 
A reminder to those in Reception to Year 6 that Home school books should be brought to school every day 
to enable communication between parents and the teacher. Teachers write in important messages and 
these are checked on a regular basis. 

Medicines at school 

Please can parents and carers remember that medicines must be brought in 
to the office, and a permission form must be filled out. We have had a couple 
of instances where a child has had medicine in their pocket, which is not safe 
for your child or those around them. 
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School grounds: traveling safely & redevelopment  
When walking into Neale House at any time of the day please make sure that you are using one of the two 
paths. Too many children are using the road which is obviously dangerous and a poor example of road 
safety. We need to keep our school safe for our children; you are not permitted to drive onto the school 
grounds unless you have provided the school office with a copy of your blue disability badge. There will be 
no movement of vehicles on the Neale House site between 8.30 - 8.50am, and between 3.00 - 3.20pm. 
Please ask your children to dismount from their scooters once they are on school grounds.  
 
We are beginning some work to redevelop our extensive outside spaces. This will involve an architect and 
we will start to consult pupils and parents over the course of the next term. Watch out for more 
information.  
 

English and Literacy holiday activity 
The Foyle Young Poets of the Year Award 2016 is now open for entries. We have so many budding poets 
at SMSJ and some have had their work exhibited. This is a chance to enter a national competition: 
 
Pupils should write a poem about any topic of their choice. 
 
Submit their poems online:  http://www.foyleyoungpoets.org/ 

 
Healthy Schools Silver award and Packed Lunch Recommendations 

 

 We think it is fantastic that SMSJ has achieved both the Bronze and Silver 
Healthy Schools awards so we want to keep on encouraging our pupils to eat 
healthily. To encourage and educate our pupils about healthy eating we have 
changed our packed lunch guidelines slightly. We would like all packed lunches to 
include: 
 

¶ At least two portions of fruit and 
vegetables 

¶ One portion of carbohydrates 

¶ One portion of dairy 

¶ One portion of protein 

¶ Only one portion of confectionary or low 
fat/salt crisps 

¶ Only water and milk drinks  
 
We do not expect every packed lunch to have each of these food groups in everyday, but we would like 
ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ ƪŜŜǇ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǇŀŎƪŜŘ ƭǳƴŎƘŜǎ ōŀƭŀƴŎŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪΦ CƻǊ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜΣ ƻƴŜ 
portion of confectionery or low fat/salt crisps does not need to be in the packed lunches every day.  
We do however ask that only water and milk drinks are given to the children every day and at least 2 
portions of fruit and vegetables. 
Please also note: children are not allowed to bring chocolates and sweets in their packed lunches, and 
please do not bring in food that contains nuts.  
 
The full healthy eating guidelines, including further information and packed lunch ideas, has been sent to 
out to all parents, and it is also on our website. Please take time to read over the changes we have made to 
our packed lunches to help us encourage our pupils to eat healthily.  
Our Year 7 & Year 8 pupils have carried out some fantastic work on healthy eating, so please have a look at 
their ideas. Also, if you get a chance, speak to them about all the amazing work they have done about the 
ŀƳƻǳƴǘ ƻŦ ǎǳƎŀǊ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŘǊƛƴƪǎΦ ¸ƻǳΩƭƭ ōŜ ǎǳǊǇǊƛǎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎΗ 
 
 

http://www.foyleyoungpoets.org/
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TFL Conflict Resolution Workshop 

 
Year 8 took part in a series of workshops run 
jointly by TfL (Transport for London) and the 
British Transport Police. These were 
designed to explore conflict resolution, and 
how to deal with the difficult situations that 
young people can sometimes find 
themselves in when travelling alone. 
Through drama, discussion and humorous 
demonstration, our pupils learnt a range of 
strategies. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Many sporting activities took place across both sites for Sport Relief 2016, including a lunchtime session of 
Beat the Goalie for years 5 ς 8 at Bennett House. Thank you to all who contributed; we raised a grand total 
of £408.63  

 
 
Free cycle training in Barnet 

Cycling is suitable for people of all ages and abilities. Use it instead of other forms of transport and it's one 
of the easiest ways to fit exercise into your daily routine. So it can save you money, improve your fitness 
and is good for the environment. 

If you live, work or study in the London Borough of Barnet you can receive free adult one to one cycle 
training or free family cycle training for up to 3 people, one of which must be an adult.  

Visit http://www.cycleconfident.com for more information about free adult, family and children cycle 
training. 
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Sport  

Football results: 

Barnet Schools Plate Competition ς Year 8 

Quarter Final  

 

SMSJ 3 Wren Academy 0  

Semi Final 

 

SMSJ 5 JCoSS   2 

Final SMSJ 3 East Barnet 6 

Final SMSJ 3 East Barnet         6 

 

  

 

Sports Clubs 

 
Year 7 and 8 are benefiting from two new initiatives run by the 

local community.  Middlesex are running a weekly cricket 
session, whilst Saracens Rugby club, funded by London Sport 

are running an athletics club. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS to Samir from Year 5 who has been selected to play cricket for 
the England Under 12ΩǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭŜ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘΣ and SMSJ are very proud of 
him. 

We are always interested to hear news about the extra-curricular activities of SMSJ 
children, so please do keep us informed! 
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Science Week  

 
Year 8 enjoying their trip to the  

Science Museum (left) 
 

 

Year 5 were excited to visit the science labs, and 
carried out their own experiments with the help of the secondary science teachers. 

 

 

 

 

  

Year 7 and 8 STEM Careers Fair 
Secondary students were very fortunate to meet 20 professionals from the fields of Science, 

Technology, Engineering and Maths. Events such as these are invaluable to our pupils as they open 
their eyes to the opportunities available to them in the future. A huge thanks go to those parents 

who gave up their time to support the event. 
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Science Week at Neale House 

A variety of exciting activities took place at Neale House to mark British Science Week. Year 1 visited Kew 
Gardens as part of Science Week, and became Minibeast explorers. They even built homes for their new 
little friends.  
The Early Years and Key Stage 1 classes were treated to an amazing owl assembly, in which the children 
could observe these wonderful birds; year 3 made pneumatic powered rockets with Chris the Scientist. 
Reception have gained the long term benefit of a mud kitchen in their outdoor area. 

 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 

 

A big THANK YOU to all parents who 
helped out in any way to make our 

Science week such a success, whether 
you helped out on a trip, volunteered 
for our Careers Fair, or simply helped 

out with a complicated project! 
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Science Fair at Bennett House 
 
Year 7 and 8 Science Fair 
All students presented the results of the Science experiments they had designed and implemented. 
Parents and pupils were invited along to witness the results which were all displayed in the Atrium.  

 

 
 
 
  


